

WOODSETTS PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 27th October 2021 in WOODSETTS VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT Councillors: M Carroll(Chair), R Woodhead, R Scholey
R Swann, P Clarke, S Tweed.

IN ATTENDANCE

Clerk B Smyth
1 member of the public

8460 Apologies; Councillors C Cockayne, A Knight, J Sherratt
RMBC Councillors Tim Baum-Dixon, Tracey Wilson

8461 Minutes of the previous meetings.

It was **resolved** that the Chairperson be authorized to sign the minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 22nd September 2021 as a true and accurate record.

8462 To identify items which may be considered following the exclusion of press and public.

None.

8463 To consider any variations to the orders of business.

It was resolved to bring item 12 forward to the start of the meeting.

8464 To receive new Declarations of Interest in respect of business on the Agenda.

None.

8465 To receive information on ongoing issues.

Lindrick Golf Club:

Councillor Carroll informed the meeting that “No Through Road” signage from the A57 has been ordered by Andrew Lee and a 20mph sign along Lindrick Rd was being considered but this will need an official application to be received from the Road Safety Partnership. It was agreed that it be requested that the whole of Lindrick Rd have a speed limit of 20mph.

The issues with the “pump” at 34 Gildingwells Rd are ongoing but no further information has been received.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

It was reported that a person is blocking the pavement on Dinnington Road working on their cars. It was resolved that Cllr Clarke contact RMBC Highways about this and the Clerk the Police.

The works to the gas network in and around Scholey Avenue are causing much disruption.

Councillor Clarke is founding a Tenants and Residents Association.

8466 To consider quotations for work on the Recreation Ground boundary.

It was resolved to accept the quotation for £1290 to have the works completed.

8467 To consider Events.

The arrangements for the Bonfire and Fireworks Night on Saturday the 6th were discussed and it was resolved to order some extra bins for litter and hand sanitisers.

Councillor Scholey has completed all the required Risk Assessments.

It was resolved to allow the Village Hall to have a collection on the night.

It was resolved to cut the hedge in the Peace Garden as a matter of urgency and to set a budget of £300 for the tree and lights.

It was noted that to apply for a Road Closure would be quite timely and disruptive so the participants will be asked to view from the grounds of the play area.

An official request has been received to hold the Farmers Market and Vintage Car Rally on the 18th June 2022. It was **resolved** to allow the organisers the use of the Recreation Ground and Pavilion.

8468 To consider recent planning matters.

RB2020/2021 1950, **resolved** object to the application on the following Material Planning Considerations:

Previous decisions have been made on this site refusing permission and we feel there has been little to no change in circumstances to even make another application. In fact, some of the work which has been carried out without permission has not been rectified.

Highway Issues, the access to this site is from a busy carriageway and the size and number of vehicles accessing the site would be inappropriate.

The physical infrastructure of the area would not support this development.

The development would have an adverse effect on nature conservation.

8469 To consider an update on the gullies and highways of the Parish

Councillor Clarke presented a report to the Council:

A bollard has been damaged on Grange Avenue and a camera has been requested by the Police to be placed in this area.

Councillor Clarke is to contact RMBC about the lack of notice and consultation on the gas works.

8470 To consider any Section 137 Grants

Resolved, donate £150 to the Royal British Legion.

8471 To consider the External Auditor's Report

The report was noted and approved.

- 8472 To consider and approve expenditure.**
Expenditure totalling £4789.84 were noted and approved.
- 8473 To consider a report from the Communications Working Group**
It **resolved** to approve the upgrade to the format of the Organisation and Companies section of the web page.
- 8474 To consider quotations to progress the replacement and upgrade of Notice Boards.**
It was **resolved** to approve the works for the upgrading of the locks at a cost of £290
It was **resolved** to not accept the quotation for the renovation of the Notice Boards.
- 8475 To consider a Village Plan.**
Councillor Tweed reported that he and Councillor Sherratt had met twice and were hoping to start the process in early new year.
It was resolved to gather information about Neighbourhood Plans and Village Plans.
- 8476 To consider Community Volunteers.**
It was resolved to set up a data base of volunteers with various skills to carry out voluntary work in the village and to incorporate the list into the Village Appraisal.
- 8477 To consider the play area including raised beds. And composting.**
This raised beds process is ongoing with a meeting to be held on the 19th November with parents to discuss ideas.
Councillor Scholey is to investigate Community Composting.
- 8478 To consider correspondence.**
Continuity Training is to be run by RMBC which will tie in nicely to our Business Continuity Planning.
RMBC Ward Councillor Emma Mc Clure has resigned.
Comments on our planters have been received and future suggestions for replacements are sought.
RMBC have nearly completed the bin replacement programme in the village.
Planterior have cleared the stream.
The Afternoon Club are running CPR training on Dec 2nd.
- 8479 To consider meetings attended**
The final draft for the JWG has been sent for approval.
- 8480 RESOLVED, the next meetings to be held as follows:**

24th November, 7pm at the **Pavilion.**